
ON TRUMPETS AND EASTER MORNING 
 

One Easter morning some number of years ago, I woke up long before the sun had graced the foothills of North 

Carolina.  Well, to be more specific, I didn’t just “wake up.”  I was awakened.  That’s different.  It was the sound of 

trumpets blaring that jarred me from sleep, and for a brief moment I thought I had actually lived to see the second 

coming of Jesus and looked heavenward to see if pearly gates were really appearing before my sleepy eyes. 

But the brass wasn’t coming from above.  It was outside my front door.  I got out of bed and went downstairs to 

look.  And there, standing in our next door neighbor’s front yard, was a brass quintet (or maybe there were six of 

them?) playing Easter hymns.  Well, I thought, this was different.  They played for a few more minutes, then piled 

into the van parked on the other side of the street and took off. 

I quickly forgot about this odd start to my Easter day, with all the goings-on at church that morning.  But a 

week or so later I mentioned it to a friend.  “Ah,” she said.  Where do you live again?”  I told her.  Turns out that 

our family had moved into what had been for a long time the Moravian part of town – there was a Moravian church 

just up the street from us.  And for a number of years it was tradition that a small gathering of the Moravian band 

faithful would get up at 4:00 a.m. on Easter morning, drive around to various Moravian households, and provide a 

short pre-Easter dawn concert.  It was then that I remembered that our next door neighbor was, in fact, Moravian. 

The next year I was surprised again by their early morning music, but at least I knew why.  The year after that, 

it surprised me, but not nearly as much.  From that point on, we expected it.  We heard the trumpets and knew 

exactly what they were for.  And I, for one, kind of liked it. 

There is something beautifully simple about a quiet Easter morning, long before the worship services start and 

right before the sun rises.  I enjoy that time.  At the same time, trumpets make a lot of sense too.  After all, stones 

don’t roll away silently from the tombs they once enclosed.  Fast-traveling news of the women comes with a certain 

decibel level attached to it.  There is no way to quietly put out there the reality that death has been defeated, that life 

has won and won forever.  That’s not something you can share subtly.  And besides, even if you could, why would 

you want to? 

I can’t play a brass instrument and I’m not Moravian, so I probably wouldn’t do a whole lot of good in a pre-

dawn Easter band.  But I can live my life as one of the “Easter people.”  One who has been through Good Friday 

and the Saturday that followed and found life everlasting on the other side.  One, like many, who has found the 

resurrected Jesus and will never be the same for it. 

As we prepare to celebrate Easter here at Trinity, let the trumpets of our lives blare: He is risen, he is risen 

indeed! 

  

PostScripts 
  

Volume XIII, Issue 3/April 2015 

Beneath the Spire... 



Session Highlights 

  

Stated Session Meeting on February 15,  2015: 
  

 The proposed revised Wedding Policy presented by the Worship Ministry Team was approved as 

presented. 

 

 A motion carried from the Stewardship Ministry Team to approve $3,000.00 to hire a local consultant, 

Sean Mitchell, with Generosity Development. Sean will work with the Stewardship Ministry Team on 

stewardship development. His focus will be on Response Sunday planning, communications to inspire 

regular giving, and pastoral consulting. He will be hired for twenty hours of consultation during a 

period of seven months.  

 

 A motion was approved for the baptism of Carter Evan Griffie, son of Steve and Myra Griffie on March 

1, 2015. 

 

 The Proposed Music Director-Organist Search Committee and Plan Of Action was approved as 

presented. 

 

 The 2014 Annual Statistical Report & Clerk's Annual Questionnaire to Presbytery was reviewed and 

approved as presented. 

 

 Additional review of the proposed changes to the Trinity Presbyterian Church Manual of Operations 

(adding the Communications Ministry Team, changing “Christian Education” to “Christian Formation,” 

“Events” to “Fellowship” and “Membership” to “Welcoming,” re-numbering the sections and changing 

“Committee” to “Ministry Team” throughout) was conducted. The changes were approved as 

presented. 

Dear Friends, 

Thank you for the many ways, all meaningful and delightful, that you have shared in celebrating 

both my thirty years of music ministry at Trinity and my retirement.  The money gift you presented me at 

the elegant reception on January 25 was very generous.  I continue to enjoy the scrapbook with its many 

treasures, and the conversations I had with so many of you from November through January will 

continue to resound in my thoughts.  The worship and study experiences we shared and the profound 

friendships that developed over the years have sustained my spiritual growth in ways that will endure 

through the rest of my life.  

Thank you also for the many ways you embraced John, Meg and Will over the years, so that you 

came to feel not just like teachers, friends and role models, but also like family.  Many of you always 

will be present in our family’s memories of these thirty years, and our love for you will not fade. 

Wherever our lives take us in the years to come, the people of Trinity will always have a place of 

love and esteem in my heart, and remembering you will be a source of joy, comfort, and renewing 

energy.   

With abiding love and gratitude, 

Jane 



SUNDAY SCHOOL FOR ALL AGES 

9:45 a.m. – 10:45 a.m. every Sunday 
  

Adults meet in the Parlor, Room 113 and Room 

116.  Middle and High School youth meet in the 

Youth Center.  Children meet in Rooms 105, 

212, 213, 214, and 215.  Childcare is available 

from 9:45 a.m. – 12:00 noon.  Infants and 

toddlers are in Room 114 of the Education 

Building, twos and threes in Room 115 of the 

Fellowship Building and fours and fives in Room 

213 of the Fellowship Building.  Following 

Sunday School, the fours and fives go to Room 

115 of the Fellowship Building and join the twos 

and threes for childcare during worship. 

  

 

Parlor Class – John Parker  and George 

Sawyer are leading the Parlor Class in the book, 

Underground Church, by Robin Meyers.  Class 

will continue through May.  Please join us for an 

in-depth look and discussion of the book.  It is 

recommended to order a copy of the book for 

participation in the class. 

  

 

Bible 101 meets in Room 113 and is led by our  

seminary intern, Rhonda McClain.  This class is 

for members and visitors interested in improving 

their Biblical knowledge by participating in a 

weekly study. 

 

 

“Potluck” Class:  Through March 29 

Reverend Carol Hassell will lead this class 

entitled, Exploring Different Prayer Paths.  On 

April 12 a new series will begin which is to be 

announced.  This class meets in Room 116. 

 

 

April 5 - Easter Sunday:  There will be no 

Sunday School.   

 

 

Gathering April 12:  The Sacrament of Baptism 

is one of God’s gifts to us to assure of God’s 

love. Baptism is a sign of our belonging to God’s 

family and that we are part of Christ’s church.  

Come learn and participate with us.  Come for a 

light breakfast, announcements, hymn singing, 

Baptism sharing and craft making.  

UPDATE FROM THE  

ASSOCIATE PASTOR 

NOMINATING COMMITTEE 
Since posting our Ministry Information Form in 

late December with Presbytery’s central office in 

Louisville, Kentucky, we have received numerous 

positive responses.  We have received several dozen 

PIFs, we have reviewed them all, and we have 

started to zero in on a small number of very strong 

candidates. 

We are currently in the process of listening to 

their sermons, speaking to their references, and 

scheduling more in-depth conversations with each 

candidate. 

We would like to thank the congregation for their 

continued prayers and support as we work through 

this process. 
 

******************** 
 

MUSIC DIRECTOR SEARCH COMMITTEE 
We wish to let you know that a Search Committee 

for Trinity’s new Music Director has been formed, 
with input from the Worship and Personnel Ministry 
Teams and the approval of Session. Members 
include Donnie Bobbitt, David Hood, May Johnston, 
Chair, George Lampe, Reta Phifer, Carol Sugg, and 
Steve Lindsley, ex officio. 

While we know we are currently in good hands 
with our Interim Choir Director, Chris Gilliam, and 
organist, Michael Rowland, the team is excited to 
move forward in this process of selecting a 
permanent Music Director for Trinity. Over the next 
several months, we will continue to keep you 
informed of our progress. 

One of the first tasks we plan to undertake is to 
prepare a brief survey to share with all church 
members to garner your thoughts, ideas, and 
suggestions or concerns. We value your input and 
wish to take all responses into consideration.  

The team wants to be as open and transparent as 
possible during this process and we invite you to 
contact any of us with questions or concerns should 
you have them. In the meantime, “stay tuned,” and 
please be on the lookout for an email or a hard copy 
of the survey.  
 

******************** 
 

SING WITH THE TRINITY CHOIR 
Your Trinity Choir is seeking new members to 

join them in their dedicated ministry in Sunday 
worship.  The choir invites interested individuals 
(high school age and above) to speak with Interim 
Director of Music, Chris Gilliam, after the service or 
email him at cgilliam@trinitypreschurch.org. 



NEXT Church Mid-Atlantic Regional Gathering 

Trinity Presbyterian Church 

April 24 - 25 

  

Change is hard.  Change is inevitable. We see change 

everywhere - in our daily lives, in the mirror, in the 

pews, and in our faith. We rarely like change - we 

fear and resist change as humans and as a church. 

But change is not always bad.  It can be a catalyst to 

an awakening and rebirth.  We celebrate the stories 

of change in our own lives - our awakenings, and our 

own transformations.   

  

We all have a story about change - What’s yours?  

Join Presbyterian lay leaders and pastors from all 

over North Carolina as we explore change in our 

own stories with renowned speaker and author Diana 

Butler Bass and talk about how change affects us, the 

church, and Christianity.  

  

To register go to: 

www.bitly.com/NEXTMidAtlantic2015 

  
The mission of NEXT Church is to foster relationships 

among God’s people: sparking imaginations; connecting 

congregations; offering a distinctively Presbyterian 

witness to Jesus Christ. 

                                    

Trusting in God’s sovereignty and grace, NEXT Church 

will engage the church that is becoming by cultivating 

vital connections, celebrating emerging leadership and 

innovation, and working with congregations and leaders 

to form and reform faith communities. 

Diana Butler Bass is a 

historian focusing on the 

history of Christianity and a 

leading voice in progressive 

Christianity. Bass is currently 

an independent scholar who 

writes broadly on American 

religion and culture.  

MIDDLE SCHOOL YOUTH CONFERENCE 

MASSANETTA SPRINGS RESORT 
 

July 14-17, 2015 
Trinity is offering an amazing summer opportunity for 

middle school students (rising 6th, 7th,  8th as well as 

graduating 8th graders) by encouraging all eligible to 

attend the Middle School Conference at Massanetta 

Springs in Harrisonburg, Virginia.   

Total cost for this 3-day conference is $300 per youth.  

Cost includes housing, all meals and transportation from 

Charlotte.  Secure your student’s spot by making a 

deposit of $100 to the Trinity Financial Office no later 

than Tuesday, March 31.  The remaining balance of $200 

will be due May 15.  Financial assistance is available. 

Please contact Cheryl Jernigan at 704.366.3554 should 

you wish to explore this option. 

Casey Field has agreed to accompany the group as the 

Adult Back Home Leader.   

Should you want more information please refer to the 

Massanetta Springs Camp and Conference Center website 

or contact Carol Sugg at 704.552.2955 or  

csrsugg@aol.com. 

  

 

 

******************** 

 

 

SENIOR HIGH  

YOUTH CONFERENCE MONTREAT 
 

July 26 – August 1, 2015 

Once again this summer, Trinity will send a group of 

senior high students to the wildly popular Montreat Youth 

Conference in Montreat.  The youth who’ve been can 

speak to all the reasons they do NOT want to miss this 

conference and make a point to carve out the time each 

summer to be a part of this country-wide gathering where 

young people actually can’t WAIT to get into worship 

services!  This year the music leader will be none other 

than our own Steve Lindsey.  The conference cost for 

each attendee is $350 for the week which includes 

transportation to-and-from Montreat, conference fee, 

housing and all meals.  The conference is for rising 10th 

graders through graduating seniors.   

Susan King will accompany the group again this 

summer as the Back Home Leader.  Deadline for securing 

a space in the conference is Tuesday, March 31.  Please 

submit your deposit of $100 per attendee to Cheryl 

Jernigan in the Financial Office.   Financial assistance is 

available. Please contact Cheryl Jernigan at 

704.366.3554.  The balance of $250 will be due to the 

Financial Office by May 15.  Should you want more 

information please refer to Montreat’s website or contact 

Carol Sugg at 704.552.2955 or  csrsugg@aol.com. 

http://www.bitly.com/NEXTMidAtlantic2015
mailto:csrsugg@aol.com
mailto:csrsugg@aol.com


Easter Lilies 
  

The Flower Committee, a subcommittee of the Worship Committee, invites you to  contribute a lily to 

decorate the Sanctuary on Easter Sunday.  To do so, please return the form below or one from the pew at 

church along with your contribution no later than Tuesday, March 31. 

  

In memory of: 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

  

In honor of: 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

  

Given by: 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Workdays at Trinity 
 

It is spring and time for an outside workday at Trinity!  We have 

need of many hands to help with projects around the church, one 

of which is to be good neighbors and clear and mulch an edge 

for safer walking and driving visibility along Montclair Avenue near the site of the old 

scout hut.  There are other projects, too, so please join us as we continue to be good 

stewards of our property.   

 

We have chosen two dates as there is plenty to do and in case we should get rained out on 

the first date:  Saturday, March 21 and April 18. 

 

Brass Polishing is also scheduled for Saturday, March 28 at 9:30 a.m. in the Sanctuary.  

Please join us as we prepare for Easter.   

 

If you have any questions contact Dale Sarjeant at 

704.905.3746 or email dsarj50@gmail.com or call 

Tom Heuerman at 704.364.5460. 

 

And remember, “So much depends upon a red wheelbarrow” and 

willing hands and hearts! 

mailto:dsarj50@gmail.com


Holy Week Services at Trinity 
  

Holy Week is a special time when we journey together, following in the footsteps of Jesus and his disciples in 

what would be his final week.  Worship at Trinity during Holy Week, beginning March 29, gives us an 

opportunity to experience the rich and meaningful ways that those events become real in our lives today. 
  
  

PALM SUNDAY, March 29 

11:00 a.m. 
  

And those who went before and those who followed cried out, “Hosanna!  Blessed be he who 

comes in the name of the Lord!” 

(Mark 11:9) 

  

The congregational procession, a wonderful Trinity tradition, will begin in the Narthex.  All who are able may 

join.  Palm branches will be handed out for those who wish to use them and we will process into the Sanctuary 

and our seats during the opening hymn. 

  

If raining, those who can manage the stairs will be asked to assemble in the Undercroft (the space underneath 

the Sanctuary). 
  

  

MAUNDY THURSDAY, April 2 

7:30 p.m., Communion 
  

A new commandment I give to you,  that you love one another; even as I have loved you … 

(John 13:34) 

  

“Maundy” Thursday takes its name from the Latin mandatum which means “commandment” given by Jesus to 

his followers as they ate their last supper together.  Communion will be served as part of this worship 

experience. 
  

  

GOOD FRIDAY, April 3 

12 noon 
  

So they took Jesus … and crucified him. 

(John 19:17-18) 

  

Our worship at noon will include hymns, readings, scripture and music for meditation. 
  

  

EASTER SUNDAY, April 5 

11:00 a.m. 
  

He is risen!  All are invited to worship on this special day.  Our choir will lead 

us in beautiful music and communion will be served. 



Save the Date !!!          June 22, 23, 24, 25          5:30 p.m. - 7:45 p.m. 
  

Vacation Bible School  
is coming to you in a new package ! 

  
The Christian Formation Ministry Team is offering a church wide  

VBA  .............  Vacation Bible Adventure ! 

  

Join us as Trinity goes 

“Over the Rainbow” 
  

snack supper    music      stories      crafts       

games      mission     fellowship 

  

classes for children and adults 

(must be 4 by January 1, 2015) 

  

many details to follow 

many ways to participate 

  

  

Kim Nims 336.247.1393 

and 

Candy Hambacher 704.451.5007 



Impact is defined as having an affect upon.  

Trinity Presbyterian Church has had an impact on 

me. 

Beginning with the comment from my sister, who 

had been visiting churches in Charlotte 26 years 

ago.  “You have got to hear the minister at Trinity.”  

Doctor Patrick was a remarkable speaker.  So in a 

way you might say I came to Trinity for Doctor 

Patrick, but I stayed for the people. 

The people I met were from all different places 

and backgrounds, different walks of life and careers 

varied as night and day, but all with a common goal:  

to become God's hands and feet on earth. 

I remember so many instances that Trinity 

showed what it means to be just that. 

My husband was hospitalized at age 40 for a 

quadruple bi-pass.  Congregants came out of 

nowhere to care for our young family.  Offers of help 

with the children, household chores and food.  Oh 

the food, food we affectionately call in our home 

“Charity Chicken”.  So much delicious food.  It was 

fantastic! 

Gestures big and small, never in my life had I 

experienced unconditional love on such a scale.  

FAMILY on a church wide scale. 

And then again, when my parents died as a result 

of a car accident ten years ago, so many letters and 

kind gestures.  I think we received so many sympathy 

cards that you could not hold all of them in your two 

hands.  And yes, you guessed it, more “Charity 

Chicken.”  Wow! 

And in between each life changing episode, there 

is the everyday.  And in the everyday there are 

opportunities for service and study and worship.  

And in those opportunities another chance to grow 

my church family even more.  Each opportunity 

brings a new group of people to become related to.   

You could ask my husband or either of our two 

children and they would be able to name “relatives” 

here at Trinity that share a common bond with them 

as well. 

And it is, in that vein I will say, “Thank you and I 

Love You”. 

To God be all the Glory. 

IMPACT STORY - Sandra Nutter 
Congregation members share an “Impact Story” during the worship service at least monthly.  Please find 

below Sandra Nutter’s story shared October 26, 2014. 

Financials as of February 28, 2015 
                 

 February YTD YTD 

 Actuals Actuals Budget  

   

Receipts: $    34,398 $  96,260 $122,717 

Unrestricted Funds Used: $    11,105 $  12,015 $    7,500 

Endowment Funds Used: $      4,523 $    9,046 $    9,046 

Boltz Funds Used: $             0 $           0 $       821 

Expenses: $    81,776 $153,415 $ 172,525 

Surplus/Deficit: $   (31,750) $ (36,094) $  (32,441) 

Online Giving 
  
Many of you marked having interest in making electronic payments on your pledge card.  This is such a 

convenient and easy method of contributing.  Just go to Trinity’s website at www.trinitypreschurch.org.  If 

you have not logged on as a member, you should do so.  Just click on CONNECT, the MEMBER LOG IN 

AREA and at the bottom click “Need A Login” and follow the instructions.  To make payments click on 

the GIVING tab.  You may pay by VISA, Mastercard, Discover, debit card or bank draft and you may set-

up recurring contributions.  If you need assistance please give Cheryl a call at the church office, 

704.366.3554, and she will assist you. 



MISSION - MINDED 

TRINITY’S FRIENDSHIP GARDEN takes many hands to make it 

successful.  Would you like to participate but can’t commit to an entire 

season?  This year we’re asking families and/or individuals to commit to one 

week of tending the garden (Monday – Sunday).  Obviously some weeks will 

require more “tending” than others but even in the busiest times (during 

harvesting) you won’t have to go every day.   What a wonderful way to 

contribute to this vital ministry while experiencing the miracle of watching 

seeds and small plants turn into produce.  Children have marveled at the 

realization that potatoes and carrots do NOT come from Harris-Teeter!  Last 

year our garden contributed 338 pounds of fresh produce to Friendship Trays 

(Charlotte’s home meal delivery service).  The gardeners also get to share in 

the bounty.  Please sign-up for a week (or share a week with another individual or family) at the 

www.signupgenius.com (Trinity Presbyterian Friendship Garden: Tending Trinity's Garden ).  For further 

information contact Carol or Gary Sugg at csrsugg@aol.com or 704.552.2955. 

MISSION - MINDED 

Dear members,  

  

Through the One Great Hour of Sharing Offering those most in need are finding hope and help through the 

work of Presbyterian Disaster Assistance, the Presbyterian Hunger Program, the Self-Development of People 

Program, and their partners in ministry.  

This is why we give to One Great Hour of Sharing.  Feeding the hungry, helping people build up their own 

livelihoods, responding to disasters—these are all ways that your gifts to One Great Hour of Sharing are 

changing lives, changing communities, and changing the world. 

We trust our One Great Hour of Sharing Program to respond to the needs of our poorest and hungriest 

neighbors.  Those programs can only do so to the extent of our generosity.  The Mission and Outreach 

Ministry Team hopes you will join Christians all across the country in opening your hearts to witness tangibly 

to the abundant love of God through One Great Hour of Sharing.  One Great Hour of Sharing envelopes are in 

the Sanctuary pew racks and offerings will be accepted throughout the Lenten Season. 

http://www.signupgenius.com
mailto:csrsugg@aol.com


It’s not too late to register for the 2015-2016 school 

year!  Applications are handled on a fir st come, fir st 

serve basis.  Please note that church members receive a 

discount on registration fees. 

 

Summer Camp registration began on March 11, with 

applications due by March 18.  After March 18, 

registration is open to the community.   

 

Registration information and applications for the 2015-2016 school year and Summer Camp 

are available in the Weekday School Offices and the Church Volunteer Office. 



April 15 Weekday School PlaySpanish Classes 

 Weekday School Staff Meeting 

 Cub Scout Committee Meeting 

 Finance Ministry Team Meeting 

 American Needlepoint Guild 

April 16 Weekday School Chapel 

 South Mecklenburg Committee on Ministry 

 Girl Scout Troop #1120 

April 17 Girl Scout Troop #2409 and #2415 

April 18 Buildings and Grounds Workday 

April 19 Stated Session 

April 21 Weekday School My Gym Classes 

 Trinity Book Club 

April 22 Philips Academy Community Partner 

    Appreciation (Setup) 

 Weekday School My Gym Classes 

 Embroiderers’ Guild 

April 23 Philips Academy Community Partner 

    Appreciation 

 Philantropic Educational Organization 

 Girl Scout Troop #1335 

 Mercy School of Nursing Graduation 

 NEXT Church Conference (Setup) 

April 24-26 NEXT Church Conference 

April 26 Nations Ford Elementary School Reception 

 Personnel Ministry Team 

April 27-30 Weekday School Staff Appreciation Week 

April 27 Weekday School Creative Movement Classes 

April 28 Weekday School Creative Movement Classes 

April 29 Weekday School Staff Appreciation Luncheon 

 

 

Baptisms 

 

Carter Evan Griffie March 1 

Son of Steve and Myra Griffie 

 

 

Church Triumphant 

 

H. Thomas Dunck, Jr. January 28 

April 1 PostScripts Deadline, May Issue 

 Take Off Pounds Sensibly (weekly) 

 Weekday School PlaySpanish Classes 

 Wednesday Class (weekly) 

 Soccer Shots (weekly) 

 Adult Choir (weekly) 

April 2 Maundy Thursday 

 Thursday Class (weekly) 

 Bridge (weekly) 

 Girl Scout Troop #1120 

 Maundy Thursday Service, Communion 

April 3 Good Friday 

 Spring Break Begins For 

 Weekday School/Philips Academy/Bridges 

 F3 Nation Fitness & Leadership (weekly) 

 Sons of Timaeus (weekly) 

 Good Friday Service 

 Girl Scout Troop #2409 and #2415 

April 5 No Sunday School 

 Easter Sunday, Communion 

 Associate Pastor Nominating Committee (weekly) 

April 6 Church Office Closed 

 Sew ‘N Sews Mondays (weekly) 

 Soccer Shots (weekly) 

 Worship Ministry Team Meeting 

 Cub Scout Pack 211 (weekly) 

April 7 F3 Nation Fitness & Leadership (weekly) 

 Sew ‘N Sews Tuesdays (weekly) 

 Trinity Staff Meeting (weekly) 

 Charlotte Latin Alumnae 

 Al-Anon (weekly) 

April 8 Buildings and Grounds Ministry Team Meeting 

April 12 Christian Formation Ministry Team Meeting 

 All Sunday School Gathering - Baptism 

 Confirmation Class 

 Children’s Choir (weekly) 

 Youth Group (weekly) 

April 13 Men’s Breakfast 

 Weekday School Music Classes 

April 14 Weekday School Music Classes 

 Weekday School Little Scholars (weekly) 

 Stewardship Ministry Team Meeting 

What’s Happening at Trinity 



Address Service Requested 
Trinity Presbyterian Church 
3115 Providence Road 
Charlotte, NC  28211-2742 
Phone:  704.366.3554     Fax:  704.366.9460 
www.trinitypreschurch.org 
http://facebook.trinitypreschurch.org 
http://twitter.trinitypreschurch.org 
  
 

«Label» 

«Address1» 

«City», «State»  «Zip» 

Worship at Trinity 

      9:45 a.m.  Sunday School 

   11:00 a.m. Sunday Worship Service 

ADMINISTRATIVE ROSTER FOR 2015 
 

CLERK Fran Worthington 

 

MINISTRY TEAMS TEAM CHAIRMAN 

 

Equip 

Buildings and Grounds Claude Sanford, Tony Arey, Hayden McMahon 

Capital Campaign Tony Arey 

Communications Shane Nofziger 

Finance Damon Coley 

Personnel Lori O’Keefe, Donnie Bobbitt 

Grow 

Christian Formation Laura Gutknecht, Candy Hambacher, Tom Collins 

Welcoming Marty Brownlow 

Worship Betty Lynn Lambert, Liz Countess, Bob Lyons 

Youth Laura Gutknecht 

Serve 

Congregational Care Helen Alford 

Fellowship Steve Ball 

Mission and Outreach Warren Henry 

Stewardship Bruce Voorheis 

Weekday School Lynn Davis 

Publication Deadlines 

Sunday Bulletin/Church Notes:  Wednesdays at Noon 

Newsletter - PostScripts and Website:  1st day of each month 

Office Hours 

Monday-Thursday:  9:00 a.m.—5:00 p.m. 

Friday:  9:00 a.m.—4:00 p.m. 

CHURCH STAFF 
 
Dr. Stephen B. Lindsley, Senior Minister 
The Reverend DC Horne, Minister of Congregational Life 
The Reverend Heather Koontz, Parish Associate 
Rhonda McClain, Seminary Intern 
Dr. Chris Gilliam, Interim Minister of Music 
Michael Rowland, Interim Organist 
Becky Purnell, Office Manager 
Cheryl Jernigan, Financial Administrator 
Bill Jones, Facilities Manager 
Stephanie Palmer, Weekday School Director 
Jill Billings, Interim Weekday School Administrative Assistant 

THE SESSION 

Dr. Stephen B. Lindsley, Moderator 

Fran Worthington, Clerk 

Damon Coley, President of the Corporation 

Class of 2015 Class of 2016  Class of 2017 

Helen Alford Steve Ball  Tony Arey 

Damon Coley Marty Brownlow  Donnie Bobbitt 

Lynn Davis Tom Collins  Liz Countess 

Laura Gutknecht Betty Lynn Lambert Warren Henry 

Candy Hambacher Claude Sanford  Lori O’Keefe 

Bob Lyons         

Shane Nofziger         

Bruce Voorheis 

http://www.trinitypreschurch.org/
http://facebook.trinitypreschurch.org
http://twitter.trinitypreschurch.org

